
 

 

Memorandum   
 

To: Papillion Creek Watershed Partnership Management Plan Update Consultant Selection 
Subcommittee 

From: Lori Ann Laster, Stormwater Management Engineer 

Date:  March 1, 2023 

RE: Initial Screening of Proposals for Consultant Selection Interviews 

 

The District solicited proposals from firms qualified to provide professional services to assist in the 
preparation of an update to the Papillion Creek Watershed Management Plan. This plan was adopted 
by the Papillion Creek Watershed Partnership (PCWP) in 2009 and is updated every five years to 
inform the 5-year Implementation Plan. 
 
This project is to help develop an implementation and financing strategy, provide a technical and 
administrative update to the Watershed Management Plan, and provide details for the next update to 
the PCWP interlocal agreement. 

The PCWP will be adopting the next 5-year Implementation Plan in June 2024. This project entails 
gathering the most up-to-date land use, population, and development data to include as inputs to an 
overall cash flow analysis to determine the availability of resources within the 2024-2029 timeframe and 
to project when the overall Watershed Management Plan could be completed. With the approval of the 
US Army Corps of Engineers’ feasibility report of the Papillion Creek General Re-evaluation Study, the 
Implementation Plan will need to consider the timing of those projects and potential funding 
requirements. The cash flow analysis will need to consider the work from the Watershed management 
plan previously completed by the PCWP to help develop the recommendations for the next five years. 

The PCWP stormwater policies will be reviewed to determine any recommended changes. The PCWP 
has been working towards an updated stream setback policy which will be included in the policy 
updates.  

Proposals were due on March 1, 2023. The following firms submitted proposals for this project: 
• HDR Engineering, Inc. with Embris Group 
• Houston Engineering, Inc. with RDG Planning and Design 
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